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Below is a transcribed voicemail that Tomas Torres, Director at the Water Division at the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), left for Greg Norby, Assistant General Manager for 
Wastewater Enterprise at the San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC), on October 
2, 2019 in response to a letter sent by Greg Norby on behalf of SFPUC on October 1, 2019. 
 

 
 
 
VOICEMAIL MESSAGE (10-2-2019): 
 
“Hello, Greg.  This is Tomas Torres from the Environmental Protection Agency.  Uh, I’m just 
responding to your letter of a couple of days ago.  Um, what I will say is that the, uh, permit that 
we supported at the regional board hearing, uh, still stands.  Um, the… what I wanted to do is 
let you know that the Office of Water [clearing throat] is reviewing the permit.  Um, I can’t speak 
to the scope and the timing of that, but I want to refer you to the person that is doing the review 
so you can, uh, communicate with that person, uh, directly.  Uh, that way you don’t have sort of 
a intermediary, um, us, in between because, you know, it’s pretty much been elevated to that 
level.  Um, and so the person’s name is Lee Forsgren, F-O-R-S-G-R-E-N, [clearing throat] and 
he is the Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator at the Office of Water and his phone number 
is (202) 564-5700 and his email is f-o-r-s-g-r-e-n dot l-e-e at epa dot gov.  Uh, I wish I could give 
you more details on, you know, the timing and the scope of the review up at, uh, headquarters 
but, uh, I cannot.  Um, [clearing throat] otherwise, if you still have, uh, questions just give me a 
call:  (415) 972-3337.  Okay.  Uh, take care and I hope you’re having a good day.  Bye bye.” 
 


